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ARCHITECTURE AND HEALTH 

Since March 2015, I am the leaseholder of a 900 sqm garden 
property from the Bahn Landwirtschaft e.V. Berlin. The double 
plot is hidden between two tracks in the district Friedrichshain - 
Kreuzberg, near the Ringbahnhof Frankfurter Allee. More than 
100 years ago, the overgrown railway line connected the site of a 
former slaughterhouse at Storkower Strasse station to the 
container station at Frankfurter Allee. For 70 years there have 
been 5 individual garden plots there. Every day, more than 
500,000 passengers on the S 41/42 ring line and more than 80 
long-distance and freight trains pass by the site. 

According to the general plan of the Senate Department for 
Environment, Transport, and Climate Protection, the final stage of 
the construction No.17 of Highway 100 will take place here 
on this land. 

After construction work by Deutsche Bahn Netz AG at the 
Frankfurter Allee train station, the site, which covers a total of 
5000 square meters, has been without water since March 2016. 
From then on I had applied for project funding for future 
interventions.

Since the completion of the house in 2018, each month on the full 
moon, I invite people over for dinner to experience the area at night.
When the moon is full, the path is illuminated and one can make 
their way to the house without any artificial light. Its an experience 
with nature in the middle of Berlin, by way of a 300-meter walk from 
the entrance gate to the house. The walk stretches across the 
headland through an overgrown terrain. This short escape takes 
you deeper into the skinny stretch of woods and further from the 
city and captures a perfect illusion of wildness. 

Since March 2020 the monthly dinners are unfortunately cancelled.

From spring 2021 the project will be funded to build a well by the 
Senate Administration for Culture and Europe.

I am pleased to announce that after more than seven years of work,
the 30 meter deep well in the garden was registered as an official 
building of the city of Berlin by the Senate Department for the 
Environment, Mobility, Consumer and Climate Protection in 2023, a 
young fox and a pair of sparrow hawks were spotted on the site this
spring, I'm making slow progress with growing tea, we could show 
our field recordings at an art festival under the motto urban silence 
in Berlin Neukölln and the sauna in the garden will be finished 
before winter 2025 sets in.
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gN8Uk_MbeVA

